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Date: 29 November 2017 Security Level: IN CONFIDENCE 

Consultation for the Child Poverty Bill 

Purpose of the report 
1 This paper provides you with further advice on consultation with Maori on the policy 

proposals relating to your Child Poverty Bill.   

Background 
2 Last week we provided you with advice on a Maori and Treaty of Waitangi perspective 

on your proposed Child Poverty Bill.  We noted that while MSD had undertaken some 
consultation, the extent of this was limited due to the timeframes involved.   

3 You indicated that you were prepared to delay the timeframe for introduction of the 
Bill until January (still within the 100 day period) to enable further consultation to 
occur.  We will use this time to engage more broadly than has been possible to date 
to better inform Cabinet’s final decisions.    

4 The extra time will still afford only relatively small scale and targeted consultation 
before the legislation is introduced.  However, we think this is reasonable here given 
the importance of the issue, the general consensus that action is needed, the fact 
that there will be a full select committee process, and that it is the strategies that will 
drive outcomes/reduction in poverty – this is where the interest groups can 
contribute the most to decision-making and outcomes.   

What to consult on 
5 On our current timeframes, Cabinet would agree the policy content of the Bill on 11 

December, and it would be appropriate to consult people following that.   

6 One option for consultation is to have an exposure draft of the Bill available to 
consult on, but because of the timeframes involved, and because Cabinet will not 
have considered the draft Bill until January, we do not see that as feasible.  In any 
case, it is more important to consult on the policy informing the Bill rather than the 
Bill itself.  Consulting on a Bill that is likely to be refined and redrafted prior to 
introduction to the House risks distracting consultees from the core policy issues and 
the consultation becoming unwieldy. 

7 As an alternative, and to demonstrate good faith, we suggest consulting on the basis 
of the policy content agreed by Cabinet, augmented by relevant sections of the Bill 
when these are available.  This consultation would be limited to the matters of 
content in the Bill, in the knowledge that there will be opportunities for more fulsome 
engagement on the targets themselves and on the content of the child wellbeing 
strategy.  This is a more targeted approach to consultation which fits better with the 
constrained timeframes of the 100 Day Plan. 

8 The information gathered from this consultation would be used to inform Cabinet’s 
final decisions on the shape of the legislation in late January.   
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